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TRAINING SESSION: DRIBBLING TO PENETRATE SPACE

Objectives

To teach players the proper technical application of dribbling to penetrate space with speed, as well as the tactical
application of when to do so.

Dribbling technique

1 Players

Balls; cones

Intensity: 5

15:00 min
(5 x 02:30 min, 00:30 min rest)

Coaching Points
Positive first touch. What surface of the
foot (instep/laces)? Demonstrate speed and
control.

Description
Groups of 3, spaced 10-15 yards apart. Every
player has a ball. Starts with attacker from
the line of 2 dribbling across to the 1, and
that teammate in turn dribbles their ball
back to starting cone. Introduce different
moves/feints done at pace.

1 v 1 to 2 small goals w/gates

1 v 1

Balls, cones, bibs, 2 small
goals

Intensity: 7

15:00 min
(4 x 03:00 min, 01:00 min rest)

Coaching Points
1st touch with speed and direction. What
surface? Bigger touches in space, smaller
near defenders. Encourage change of
direction and change of speed.

Description
Field is 20x30 yards, with a small goal on
the center of either endline. Defender
starts with the ball, and passes across to
attacker, who receives on the move and looks
to dribble through either gate before
scoring on goal.

3 v 3 to small goals

3 v 3

Balls; Cones; Bibs; 4 small
goals

Intensity: 7

15:00 min
(4 x 03:00 min, 01:00 min rest)

Coaching Points
Bigger touches in space, then smaller near
defenders. Head up in between
touches.Tactical - Cues for when to attack
space on the dribble (i.e. on counter,
teammate clearing space with a run,
middle/final third). Dribbling to create a
shot or pass.

Description
Field is 20x30 yards with 2 small goals on
either endline. Play 3v3 to goals,
encouraging players to use the dribble to
open up the defense.

9 v 9 Game 1-2-3-1-2 vs 1-3-4-1

9 v 9

Goals, balls, bibs

Intensity: 8

20:00 min
(2 x 14:00 min, 02:00 min rest)

Coaching Points
Can the players recognize what part of the
field and the visual cues when to attack
space in front of them.

Description
Attacking team in a 1-2-3-1-2, during the
attack the formation will look like a
1-2-1-4 and in defense the shape will become
a 1-4-1-2. The defending group is in a
1-3-4-1.
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